
JERSEY COUNTY HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT  
722 State Highway 16, Jerseyville, IL  62052  

 Phone:  618-498-9074  Fax 618-498-7921  
  

MINUTES  
           July 5, 2023  

  
The Jersey County Road and Bridge Committee Meeting was held on July 5, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. located at the Jersey County Highway 
Department Building, 722 State Highway 16, Jerseyville, IL.  
  
   
Road and Bridge Committee Members  

 Jarrod Hayes        Sandy Hefner  
 Edward E. Koenig      Dave Crone  
 Ben Heitzig        Sheila Beers  

  
Highway Department Support Staff Present:  
Tom Klasner, County Engineer   
  
Others Present:  
None  
  
Call to Order:  
July 5, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. the Road and Bridge Committee Meeting was called to order by Dave Crone. Present is myself David Crone, 
Edward Koenig, Ben Heitzig, Sandy Hefner, Sheila Beers, and Tom Klasner, County Engineer.  Jarrod Hayes was absent.  At this 
point Dave Crone turned the meeting over to Tom Klasner.   
  
Approval of Minutes:  
Ben Heitzig made a motion to approve the minutes from June 6, 2023 seconded by Sheila Beers.  Motion 
Carried 5–0.  
  
Approval of the Bills:  
Sandy Hefner made a motion to accept the bills for a total of $212,594.94 for June 2023, seconded by Ben Heitzig. 
Motion Carried 5-0.    
  
County Highway        $55,788.89  
Federal Aid        $36,674.49 

 E.P.C.F.                $244.16 
 Construction of Bridge          $3,557.37         
 County M.F.T.                      $30,299.13      
 Township M.F.T.        $68,244.04           
 Township Bridge Fund       $17,786.86  

  
Public Comments  
None 
 
Old Business  
None  
  
New Business:  

  None  



  
   County Engineer’s Report:  
   I will be on vacation July 7th and return on July 17th.  The Otterville road project has been resurfaced, the rumble strips have been 

installed along the shoulder and center line, center line striping is done and they have started on the edge striping.  The final stage of 
the project will be to remove and replace the existing signs.  After next week the project should be complete.  We have continued 
oiling and chipping for the townships.  We have been mowing and spraying.  The road use agreement for the Hickory Solar Project is 
getting finalized and should be signed soon.  It is my understanding the project will begin in a couple of weeks.  In regard to the 
bridge on Fieldon Hollow Road, I followed up again with the property owners concerning right of way before the final design is done.  
I met with them and they are not receptive to selling us right of way, I will have to get with the consultant to see what our options are.  
The bridge will be built but I was hoping to flatten the road and do some other improvements.  I will keep you informed.    
  
Miscellaneous Business  
None 
 
Adjourn:  
Sandy Hefner made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Edward Koenig.  Motion Carried 5-0.  
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 a.m.  
  
Minutes submitted by:  
Tom Klasner   
Kelly Retzer  

Jersey County Highway Department    


